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November 28, 2017

The Honorable Mitch McConnell
Majority Leader

United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Majority Leader McConnell:

[ write to express my deep concerns with the Congressional Budget Office’s determination that
an automatic four percent cut to Medicare, estimated to be roughly $25 billion for fiscal year
2018, could be triggered by the passage of tax reform legislation as a result of the Pay-As-You-
Go Act of 2010 (PAYGO) even though there is no intention for such a reduction to occur.

Since I do not believe it is anyone’s intention to allow automatic cuts to Medicare to occur, I
urge swift action to waive the PAYGO requirements. Medicare provides essential benefits to our
nation’s seniors, and we must remove immediately the threat that an automatic reduction in the

program’s funding could occur.

Since PAYGO was enacted, sixteen laws that would have otherwise triggered PAYGO’s
automatic spending cuts have included provisions to exclude all or part of the law’s budgetary
impact, including the American Taxpayer Relief Act of 2012 that was enacted under the previous

Administration.

I look forward to working with you to ensure that no Medicare cuts are triggered under PAYGO,
a goal I believe is supported by members on both sides of the aisle. Thank you for your attention
to this critical issue.

Sincerely,

Susan M. Collins
United States Senator

www,collins.senate.gov



